
HEALTH AND WELLBEING SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 5 JANUARY 2022 
          
 
INTEGRATED CARE SYSTEM: APPROACH TO PLACE BASED PARTNERSHIP 
ARRANGEMENTS 
 
Report of the Executive Director of Public Health and Integrated 
Commissioning and the Chief Officer/Chief Finance Officer, Sunderland 
Commissioning Group  
 
1.0 Purpose of the Report 
 
1.1 The purpose of the report is to seek the views of this Committee on a report of 

the Executive Director of Public Health and Integrated Commissioning and 
Executive Director of Corporate Services (copy attached). 
 

1.2 Members’ views are requested on the proposed approach to partnership 
arrangements to integrate Health and Care in Sunderland in readiness for the 
establishment of the Integrated Care System as a statutory body from 01 April 
2022. 

  
  

2.0 Background and Current Position 
 
2.1 The Cabinet, at its meeting on 11th January 2022, will give consideration to 

the future of place-based partnership arrangements.  
 
2.2 The report recommends the Cabinet to: 

a. approve the approach to formalise Sunderland’s place-based partnership 
arrangements as set out in the report; and 

b. authorise the Chief Executive, in consultation with the Leader of the 
Council, the Executive Director of Public Health and Integrated 
Commissioning and the Executive Director of Corporate Services, to 
approve the Place Based Agreement that would underpin the 
collaborative working arrangements described in this report, once 
finalised. 
 

2.3 The Governing Body of Sunderland Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), at 
its meeting on 11th January 2022, will receive the same report for 
consideration. The CCG Governing Body will be asked to approve the 
approach to formalise Sunderland’s place-based partnership arrangements.  

 
 
3.0 Conclusion 

 
3.1 The report is referred to the Scrutiny Committee for consideration and 

comment. The comments from the Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee 
will be reported verbally to Cabinet and Sunderland CCG Governing Body on 
11 January 2022. 

 



 

 

 
4.0 Recommendation 
 
4.1 The Health and Wellbeing Scrutiny Committee is invited to give consideration 

and comments to Cabinet and Sunderland CCG Governing Body on the 
attached report of the Executive Director of Public Health and Integrated 
Commissioning and the Executive Director of Corporate Services. 

 
 
5.0 Background Papers 
 
5.1 Cabinet Agenda, 11 January 2022 
 
5.2 Report to the Cabinet on 22 January 2022 
 
 

  

 

Contact Gerry Taylor    Helen Steadman 
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